

## ENGLISH 6\_ASSESSMENT TEST 4

Time: 75 minutes

### I. PHONETICS

1. Choose the word whose main stress different form the others. (5 points)

- |                      |                    |                   |                   |
|----------------------|--------------------|-------------------|-------------------|
| 1. <b>A.</b> famous  | <b>B.</b> police   | <b>C.</b> device  | <b>D.</b> machine |
| 2. <b>A.</b> receive | <b>B.</b> complete | <b>C.</b> perform | <b>D.</b> gather  |
| 3. <b>A.</b> event   | <b>B.</b> journey  | <b>C.</b> award   | <b>D.</b> career  |
| 4. <b>A.</b> pollute | <b>B.</b> palace   | <b>C.</b> planet  | <b>D.</b> modern  |
| 5. <b>A.</b> reduce  | <b>B.</b> station  | <b>C.</b> regard  | <b>D.</b> reuse   |

2. Choose the word whose underlined part is differently pronounced form the others. (5 points)

- |                                |                           |                            |                            |
|--------------------------------|---------------------------|----------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1. <b>A.</b> <u>y</u> oung     | <b>B.</b> <u>g</u> round  | <b>C.</b> <u>c</u> loud    | <b>D.</b> <u>c</u> ouch    |
| 2. <b>A.</b> <u>s</u> tand     | <b>B.</b> <u>h</u> and    | <b>C.</b> <u>f</u> ather   | <b>D.</b> <u>a</u> pple    |
| 3. <b>A.</b> <u>ch</u> aracter | <b>B.</b> <u>ch</u> arity | <b>C.</b> <u>ex</u> change | <b>D.</b> <u>ch</u> annel  |
| 4. <b>A.</b> <u>h</u> ungry    | <b>B.</b> <u>r</u> ubbish | <b>C.</b> <u>r</u> eusable | <b>D.</b> <u>p</u> unish   |
| 5. <b>A.</b> <u>r</u> obot     | <b>B.</b> <u>i</u> ron    | <b>C.</b> <u>b</u> roken   | <b>D.</b> <u>ch</u> ildren |

### II. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

1. Choose the word that best fits the gap. (30 points)

- We live in an/a \_\_\_\_\_ in the centre of Ha Noi.  
**A.** apartment      **B.** factory      **C.** house      **D.** cottage
- In 2000, Sony launched a wireless gadget that can be used to \_\_\_\_\_ the Internet and watch TV.  
**A.** surf      **B.** send      **C.** receive      **D.** delete
- We will use a \_\_\_\_\_ to wash all the dishes and containers after a meal.  
**A.** modern fridge      **B.** space robot      **C.** dishwasher      **D.** wireless TV
- We should use \_\_\_\_\_ because it's clean and renewable.  
**A.** solar energy      **B.** Hoover      **C.** helicopter      **D.** tractor
- A hi-tech robot will help us \_\_\_\_\_ children while we are away.  
**A.** lookout      **B.** look at      **C.** look after      **D.** look in
- My older sister often \_\_\_\_\_ old envelopes to decorate her room.  
**A.** reuses      **B.** reduces      **C.** recycles      **D.** save
- Lan always \_\_\_\_\_ books and school things with her classmates.  
**A.** breaks      **B.** exchanges      **C.** wraps      **D.** changes
- Many plants and animals die because of \_\_\_\_\_.  
**A.** noise pollution      **B.** environment      **C.** deforestation      **D.** accidents
- The air in this city is \_\_\_\_\_ by emissions from nearby factories.  
**A.** exchanged      **B.** reduced      **C.** polluted      **D.** cleaned
- We should use reusable water bottles \_\_\_\_\_ plastic ones.  
**A.** because      **B.** instead of      **C.** despite      **D.** however
- In the future, doctor robots will be able to \_\_\_\_\_ medicines for patients.  
**A.** introduced      **B.** prescribe      **C.** educate      **D.** explore
- The first industrial robot was \_\_\_\_\_ to the U.S in the 1960s.  
**A.** recognized      **B.** recused      **C.** explored      **D.** introduced
- Robots can work in \_\_\_\_\_ conditions, such as poor lighting, toxic chemicals, or tight spaces.  
**A.** accurate      **B.** comfortable      **C.** hazardous      **D.** unbreakable
- Security Robots can patrol streets or \_\_\_\_\_ your home.  
**A.** discover      **B.** recognise      **C.** guard      **D.** understand
- Worker robots are good at \_\_\_\_\_ heavy things.  
**A.** make      **B.** speak      **C.** lift      **D.** cut

- 2. Write the correct form of the word in brackets to complete the sentences. (10 points)**

- 

6. The \_\_\_\_\_ house has large rooms and provides a comfortable and open living environment. (**SPACE**)
7. Do you think the uniform should be \_\_\_\_\_ from year to year? (**REUSE**)
8. The company is using \$9 million to \_\_\_\_\_ its factories. (**MODERN**)
9. Both the keyboard and mouse connect \_\_\_\_\_ to the computer. (**WIRE**)
10. Monarch butterflies are now an \_\_\_\_\_ species due to declining numbers. (**DANGER**)

**3. Choose the word(s) which is CLOSEST meaning to the underlined. (5 points)**

1. They sell a wide range of domestic appliances—washing machines, dishwashers and so on.  
 A. devices                      B. robots                      C. gadgets                      D. furniture
2. The Japanese recycle more than half their waste paper.  
 A. use waste paper again and again  
 B. produce waste paper in a large amount  
 C. use waste paper for a different purpose  
 D. sell waste paper on bicycles
3. Many countries are trying to find in renewable energy sources, such as wind and solar power, to create a cleaner environment.  
 A. can be used again and again                      B. can be naturally discovered  
 C. can be naturally produced again                      D. can be longer used
4. Pick up rubbish to help keep our environment clean and beautiful.  
 A. Collect                      B. Release                      C. Recycle                      D. Explore
5. The website turned out to be a really useful resource.  
 A. helpful                      B. harmful                      C. careful                      D. safe

**III. READING**

**1. Choose the word that best fit each gap. (5 points)**

Robot Runs Away Are robots really happy to work for humans? Recently, a robot ran away to be free. Scientists in the Russian city of Perm tested a new, smart robot (1) \_\_\_\_\_ “Promobot”. Someone forgot to close the door to the testing area. A robot went through the door and it traveled about 165 feet (50 meters) when its (2) \_\_\_\_\_ died. Russian Channel 5 TV shows the robot stopped (3) \_\_\_\_\_ the middle of a roadway and it caused a/an (4) \_\_\_\_\_. Scientists later came to get the robot after about 50 minutes. Oleg Kivokurtsev, who works at the testing center, said, “Our engineer drove onto the testing ground and didn’t remember to close the gates. So the robot (5) \_\_\_\_\_ and went on his little adventure8 .” No one was hurt.

1. A. called                      B. to call                      C. calling                      D. calls
2. A. arms                      B. energy                      C. batteries                      D. electricity
3. A. under                      B. in                      C. at                      D. by
4. A. accident                      B. space station                      C. traffic jam                      D. jet lag
5. A. explored                      B. persuaded                      C. discovered                      D. escaped

**2. Read the passage and answer these questions. (5 points)**

Earth Day is a day that is intended to inspire awareness and appreciation for the Earth's natural environment. On April 22, 1970, people all over the country made promises to help the environment—and the tradition continues. April 22, 2012 marks the 42nd anniversary of the first Earth Day. Earth Day is now coordinated globally by the Earth Day Network, and is celebrated in more than 175 countries every year.

There are so many ways to celebrate the Earth every day, but many like to take that extra step and do a little something more for the Earth on April 22 by planting a tree or participating in a community cleanup event. Planting trees helps to reduce greenhouse gas emissions, cleans pollutions, secures soil in place to prevent erosion, and provides homes for a lot of biodiversity. The San Diego County chapter of the Surfrider Foundation coordinates beach cleanups three times a month, including a North County beach, Moonlight Beach and a beach in South County. Appreciate the Earth everyday by recycling, starting a compost pile, take public transportation, carpool, replace light bulbs with energy efficient bulbs, donate old electronics instead of throwing them away and having a garage sale.

1. What is the aim of celebrating the Earth Day?

.....

2. When did people start celebrating it?

.....

3. How many countries celebrate it?

.....

4. What can people do to protect the Earth?

.....

5. Find the words/expressions in the text which has the following meaning:

- A. gradual destruction and removal of rock or soil by rivers, sea or weather
- B. act of making something clean
- C. making something new from used materials
- D. a type of gas that absorbs the radiation, and traps heat in the atmosphere

**IV. WRITING**

**1. Rewrite the following sentences so that the second one has the same meaning as the first one. Start with the given word(s). (10 points)**

1. What is the distance between your house and your school?

How .....

2. Our class has 38 students.

There.....

3. They intend to make this beach a clean and beautiful place again.

Their intention .....

4. If we don't hurry now, we will miss the train.

Unless .....

5. Mark runs 10 km an hour. Peter runs 13 km an hour.

Mark doesn't .....

**2. Make meaningful sentences using the suggested words/phrases. (10 points)**

1. If/people/use/more/ public transport/ air/ this city/ fresher./

.....

2. This room/ comfortable/ than/ that one./

.....

3. The students/start/ donate/ old clothes/books/to/ the charity/ last week./

.....

4. The boy/ able/ swim/ when/ he/ 10/ years old./

.....

5. This/be/ interesting show/ I/ ever/ seen./

.....

3. Write a paragraph of at least 120 words on the topic: What robot would you like to have in your home? (15 points)

Use the following suggestions:

- the name of the robot
- type of robot
- where in the house it can do
- the things the robot can do for you

[illegible]

## The end